DacCom PbC Ltd

Programme Status Report – May 2007


Agreement with the Practices and the PBC LES:

· A substantial number of Practices have already signed the Agreement and confirmed their participation in the LES.

Annual General Meeting:

· We are legally obliged to hold an AGM by the end of August.  We intend an evening meeting preceded by a meal.  Business will comprise:

a) Annual report and accounts

b) Re-appointment of directors

c) Appointment and re-appointment of Executive members including associate members.

· Attending shareholders will be entitled to vote.  There will be no proxy voting.

Patient Activity Reporting Service (PARS):

· We have developed an exciting proposal for referral management that delivers the benefits of a CAS without the associated drawbacks.  (The CAS model involves a partial transfer of clinical responsibility which disenfranchises GPs and can stimulate increased referral rates).

· The GP will retain the authority to make a direct referral to secondary care.  In parallel, the referral will be copied by secure e-mail to the PARS.

· This will enable the PARS to provide detailed, accurate and timely data, which will:

a) Drive commissioning decisions, particularly those related to service redesign.

b) Facilitate the subsequent development of a GP provider function.

c) Support GPs’ professional education through generation / analysis of PUNs and DENs.

· A key objective will be to “unbundle” the PBR tariff.  The concept of ‘referral’ can then be replaced by the more flexible purchase of only those services the patient needs.

· The running costs of the PARS will be recovered through savings delivered by better managed referral activity and redesigned services offering more cost effective care.  We will submit a business case to the Governance Committee as soon as possible.  

· This proposal relieves practices of much of the data collection and analysis involved in other models of referral management.  It is only necessary to copy referrals to the PARS.

Medicines Management:

· We have integrated our Medicines Management effort with pre-existing mechanisms put in place by the PCT.  Annual Practice Visits and the quarterly Practice Leads Meetings will continue.  But activity will be led by DacCom (on behalf of local GPs) rather than the PCT.

· We will still be constrained by the prescribing budget, and will have to demonstrate good stewardship.  However, we intend initiatives to more closely reflect perceived clinical priorities and therefore enjoy greater support from local GPs.

· Richard Jones (PCT Medicines Management Lead) has joined the DacCom Executive as an Associate Member in order to facilitate these new arrangements.

Out of Hours Service:

· We are seeking a statement from the PCT regarding their plans for continuation of the service beyond the end of the current contract period with Harmoni.
· We have had a presentation from Herts Urgent Care, who are seeking to take over the service in St Albans, Hertsmere and elsewhere.  We believe we need to understand Harmoni’s intentions before taking a position, so we will be seeking a presentation from Harmoni as soon as possible.
Mark Jones – 7 May 2007


